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January 23, 2015 

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Ad Hoc Neighborhood Blight Subcommittee meeting of January 20, 2015 
Topic:  Criteria, Goals and Structure of Neighborhood Organizations and the vacant property registry.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, Suite 425, 117 West Duval St., Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member John Crescimbeni, Mary Beth Ridderman (Planning & Development), Rosemary Wesolowski (Planning & Development) Stacey Burch (Planning & Development), Darrell Griffin (Housing & Community Dev.), Robert Campbell (Council Auditor Office), Dan McDonald (ECA), Caleena Shirley (Housing & Community Development) Dave Roman (Administration), Brian Moser (Regulatory Compliance), Paige Johnston (Office of General Counsel), and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 2:05 p.m.
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and introductions were made.  Darrel Griffin provided a brief description of the projects identified on the “Possible Uses of Vacant Registry Funds” list. (Attached). Council Member Crescimbeni requested further explanation of item #4, concerning staffing needs. Darrell Griffin explained that additional staff would be required for the expanded functions of the vacant property registry. A discussion of the vendor’s functions, compilation of the data and the feasibility of shared access resulted in Council Member Crescimbeni requesting explanation of the specific staffing needs. Darrell Griffin responded that the specific staffing needs were related to tracking functions.

Rosemary Wesolowski provided an additional list of programs that may benefit neighborhoods to include: Neighborhood Magazine, Seeds of Change, Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching Grants and CommUniverCity. (Attached)

The group discussed the legality of using the vacant registry funds to fund the list of projects and developing policy that identify spending requirements.  They estimated the revenue from anticipated registrations and renewals would be approximately $3.6M. Council Member Crescimbeni questioned whether the city was prohibited from conducting the renewals internally as it appears that to do so would result in a cost benefit to the City.  Council Member Gulliford voiced concern about properties that were currently occupied being placed on the Vacant Property Registry prematurely.  Paige Johnston informed the subcommittee that the language in the legislation is “vacant or under notice of default”. A brief discussion was had concerning the number of vacant property owners that had been notified to register but had failed to do so. It was requested that Tina Beal attended the next meeting to address the issue. Paige Johnston was asked to review the potential uses of the registry with Stephen Durden and report back to the subcommittee.  
Yvonne Ward discussed illegal dumping within her neighborhood and septic tanks issues they face.

Dave Roman discussed the Neighborhood Magazine. He stated the city produced 75,000, magazines bi-monthly, at about 45 cents per issue. The magazine was distributed via homeowner associations and eventually through a magazine distributor. Council Member Crescimbeni suggested producing and distributing an electronic version of the magazine.  Council Member Gulliford suggested selling advertisements to offset the cost of production. 
Council Member Gulliford expressed concern that there were a great number of vacant properties in the City that had liens attached; and the value of the liens were greater than the value of the property. Brian Moser explained that since 2006 the City has had a policy in place that addresses reduction of those fine balances. Currently, the City offers two options: 1) Comply with the violations and then request a reduction of the fine balance; 2) Sign an upfront agreement, which allow for a specified amount of time to comply with the violation in exchange for an upfront fee. Once compliant is achieved, a release is issued of the fine balance. Council Member Gulliford suggested giving the home to a non-profit that would renovate and reintroduce the home for active use. Brian Moser informed the group that to do so would require the City taking possession of the home via foreclosure. Paige Johnston was asked to arrange for Sandra Stockwell to attend the next meeting to discuss the foreclosure process.   

The group discussed the City’s Emergency Repair Program, which has about a three year waiting list. Allison Albert stated that the program could assist in decreasing foreclosures if some individuals could get priority assistance. Especially those homeowners that incur roof damage and are then required to get Force-placed Insurance from their mortgage company. Many times they cannot afford that insurance policy, which is five to six times more expensive than their policy that was canceled.  If someone is on the list that needs a roof repaired and are required to pay Force-place Insurance, it could force the home into default and eventually into foreclosure. She further stated that if the subcommittee was seeking avenues to tie the vacant registry funds to something that would help stop defaults and foreclosures; then repairing roofs on properties that have mortgages and the homeowners are paying force-placed insurance would be a direct line in accomplishing the goal.  
Council Member Gulliford thanked participants and adjourned the meeting. 

Meeting adjourned: 3:05 p.m.      
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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